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       ​ ​'Let us not love with words or speech but with actions and in truth.'  1 John 3:18 
Harvest 
Harvest time has always been a time of 
happy, traditional celebrations in our 
schools...unfortunately, this year we are 
unable to host our usual Harvest gathering, 
but we would still like to make a donation to 
some of the local charities who we usually 
support.   

We would like to ask our families to donate a packet or tin of food that we can donate 
to ​the Daylight Centre. ​ Please do not send any fresh food, but items like tinned beans, 
pasta, biscuits, tinned soup or vegetables would be fantastic.  We will leave a box by 
each of the entrance gates on Monday  and Tuesday mornings for any donations to 
be placed in.  We know that the charities will be extremely grateful for any items that 
you can spare.        

                   ​Meet our Freeman’s Head Boy and Head Girl! 

Hi  I’m Sam.  I am really proud to 
be able to say that I am Head Boy 
at Freeman’s.  I love this school 
and my favourite subjects are 
Maths and PE.  I am looking 
forward to promoting our school 
values and organising events.  I 
would also like to make PE even 
better and have a few ideas about 
how to do this. 

Hello, my name is Summer.  I 
am really excited that I have 
been chosen to be Head Girl.  I 
really like this school - my 
favourite subjects are PE , Maths 
and Art.  I am a very helpful 
person and I am looking 
forward to helping the children 
around the school in my role as 
Head Girl. 
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Our Values Champions this week are... 

Year 3:                    ​Dahl Class​: Charlie                 ​Donaldson Class​: Julia 

Year 4:                    ​Kerr Class​:  Cameron             ​Zephaniah Class:​ Darie 

Year 5​:                    Rowling Class​:  Isabelle          ​Horrowitz Class​:   Noemi 

Year 6:                    ​Pulman Class:​  Ella                  ​Morpurgo Class​:  Henry 

Well done to all of our Values Champions!  

 

Stars of the Week:  

Year 3:                    ​Dahl Class​: Oliver                                   ​Donaldson Class​: Jakub 

Year 4:                    ​Kerr Class​:  Macie                                  ​Zephaniah Class:​ Lydia 

Year 5​:                    Rowling Class​:  Cienna                         ​Horrowitz Class​: Stella 

Year 6:                    ​Pulman Class​:  Ashley                           ​Morpurgo Class​: Reina 

Well done to all of Stars of the Week for showing outstanding behavior and excellent effort in their work.   

Dojo Champions of the Week  

  

Our Class of the Week with the highest number of Dojo points is….  

DONALDSON CLASS with 728 Dojo points!  

100% Attendance Winner - ​Rhys - Pulman Class 

Lunchtime Awards  
Year 6: Finley and Olivia 

Year 5: Madison and Holly 

Year 4: Lola and Mia 

Year 3: Emmy and Elnathan 
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This Week’s Great Work! 
 

                                              Year 3  
In Geography this week, Year 3 have been learning about what a city is. The 
children learnt about what a capital city is and how to identify these on 
maps. They then located different cities within the UK. Here is a fantastic 
example by Bella.  

 
 

 
Year 4 

Year 4’s History focus this week has been on Anglo Saxon 
settlements.  The children researched the needs of these 
settlers and drew conclusions as to where their 
settlements should be.  Their writing was amazing, as 
were their illustrations of a typical village.   

 
 

 
 

Year 5 
In RE this week, the children wrote diamante poems 
expressing what Christians believe about the qualities and 
character of God.  They showed their understanding of 
complex vocabulary such as ‘omniscient’ then presented 
their poems with great care. These lovely examples are by 
Ayla and Madison. 

 
 

                                             Year 6 
In computing this week, the children have been developing their 
knowledge and understanding of coding by creating their own 
game using code. Here is an outstanding example from Rochan and 
Lucas, who have created their own ‘snakes and ladders’ themed 
game using coding.  
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Information for Parents 

                                                       ​ Wellbeing Team 
Please remember at pick up and drop off times to use the zebra crossing. 
For road safety guidance please teach the children to walk across the 
crossing and look both ways when they do.  If your child is riding a bike to 
school please remember the importance of helmets-especially if they are 
travelling on the road. 

 

 

 

 

 

                    ​  R&D After School Multi Sports Club 

There are still a few places left on the Multi Sport club for Years 4, 5 and 6.  If you 
would like to book a place for your child  please do so by visiting 
www.randd-coaching.co.uk/booking​ or contact Steve on 07739320007.   

       Parent - Teacher Consultation via Telephone 

If you haven’t already done so, and would like a 10 minute consultation with 
your child's class teacher, please email ​admin@freemansendowed.org​ with your 
preferred day, time and telephone number.  There are not many slots left but we 
will do our best to accommodate. 

Macmillan Mufti Day 

A huge thank you to our parents and children that donated towards this worthy 
charity.  ​A total of ​£230​ was raised. ​A special thanks goes to Finley L (​Zephaniah 
Class) who donated £10 of his pocket money.       
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